
WASHINGTON SCHOOL DISTRICT CYBER ACADEMY 
CYBER STUDENT CONTRACT 

2024-25 
 

STUDENTS AND FAMILIES MUST READ EACH ITEM, THEN COMPLETE AND SIGN THE BOTTOM, INDICATING 
UNDERSTANDING, ACCEPTANCE, AND AGREEMENT TO DISTRICT CYBER EXPECTATIONS.  

As a cyber student/parent/guardian, I understand that:  

- Students must log into Edgenuity every day that WSD has school  
 

- Students must have all coursework “On Target” or “Ahead” by the end of every week (Saturday at midnight) 
 

- Attendance is tracked for cyber students according to meeting the two expectations above and failure to meet 
them results in unexcused absences for which truancy proceedings are set in motion once 3 are accumulated 
 

- Edgenuity coursework can be completed at any time of day, but for anything scheduled at specific times, students 
must attend/complete those scheduled virtual activities (example: benchmark testing) 
 

- Students must report in person for any required state tests (PSSA, Keystone, WIDA, etc.) 
 

- Parents/Guardians of cyber students must provide and monitor a functioning email address for all communication 
pertaining to their student’s cyber schooling experience (this is the primary form of communication) 
 

- Students must check their Prexie Gmail daily in addition to logging into Edgenuity  
 

- Students can opt to return in person at the start of a new semester (August / January) 
 

- Students failing to perform academically or maintain attendance requirements will be required to return in person 
for at least one semester until those issues are resolved 
 

- Tutoring is available by request (communicate with teacher or Ms. Sabruno when need arises) 
 

- Parents/guardians have the most regular responsibility for monitoring student progress and adherence to all 
requirements of the program through weekly system reports, checking students’ accounts, and/or requesting 
additional reports from Ms. Sabruno 
 

- Each student will have a contact teacher who will send emails summarizing progress and attendance at least 
twice per quarter (contact Ms. Sabruno if these are not received) 
 

- Parents/guardians must update the District immediately if there is any change in address, phone number, and/or 
email address  
 

- Cyber students’ custodial guardians must continue to be District residents for students to continue in the District’s 
cyber program (families found to be living outside of the District while attending may owe tuition) 

Signatures below indicate that the student and parent/guardian have received, reviewed, and understood the Washington 
School District Cyber Academy Policy and, in addition, agree to terms listed above in the Cyber Student Contract.  

Date: ___________________          

Student Name: _____________________________________  Student Signature: ______________________________ 

Parent/Guardian Name: _______________________________ Parent Signature: _______________________________ 

Parent/Guardian Phone: ______________________________   Admin Signature: ________________________________ 

Parent/Guardian Email: _______________________________ 


